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The Amateur Boxing Association of England Limited 

Annual General Meeting

Minutes Sunday 27th September 2009
at the Union Jack Club, Sandell Street, London 11.00am
In Attendance:  BOARD - Rt. Hon. R. Caborn MP (ABAE President), K.A. Walters (ABAE Chairman), P. King (ABAE Chief Executive Officer) R. Scott (ABAE                           Boxing Director), E.A. Goreham (ABAE Boxing Director), D. Mapp (non-Executive 

Director), A. D. Lynch (ABAE Boxing Director). S. McHugh (non-Executive Director), Chris Andrews (non-Executive Director), B. Jones (Equity Manager)
                            COUNCIL – R. Harvey (Tyne Tees & Wear), J. Danbury (London), 
J. Hallam (Merseyside & Cheshire),  S. Lee (Eastern Counties), R. Morley (Combined Services), Faz Keyani (Home Counties), E. Hoyland (Yorkshire), Keith Sessions (Southern Counties) D. Stinchcombe MBE,  P. Angus (Nth West)  S. Matthewson (Midlands),
                            OBSERVERS – R. Phillipson, T. Gillam, G. Willmott, W. Cox, 
L. Addington, K. Markham, D. Springett,  R. Robertson, F Collinson, L Leo, M Campen
                            GUESTS – R. Allsopp, M. Budden, K. Tate, R. King, Dr. P. Wren, 

J. Jacobs.

Apologies:  S. Rush (non-Executive Director), D. Rulten (Police), Dr. A. Attwood (Medical Commission), J. McCarthy,  S. Brooks (Western Counties)
Item 1.  To receive the Chairman’s Report for the Company for the year 2008 / 2009.


KW welcomed members to the AGM and informed the meeting had submitted his Chairman’s Report and asked for any comments of which there were non.

Richard Caborn MP was then introduced and he gave his thanks and congratulations for the day to day support which has culminated in the success of amateur boxing in the country.  He further informed the meeting that himself, Paul King and Derek Mapp led a delegation to meet with the Minister of Sport and have secured a one off funding opportunity to upgrade the office and facilities at EIS for Boxing.  He also mentioned the work that has gone on with Womens Boxing which has helped in securing places for women in the London 2012 Olympics. 

Item 2. To receive and adopt the Company’s Accounts for the year ended 31st March  

2009.
Derek Mapp gave a financial presentation going through the Company Accounts pointing out that these particular accounts show a much improved outcome and that the accounting function now takes place at Sheffield.
The Chairman asked for a proposal to accept these accounts Proposed E. Goreham, Seconded R. Morley, 
A vote was taken which 10 For and 1 Against.  
Thanks was expressed to Derek Mapp for all of his hard work.
Item 3.  To appoint Ormerod Rutter as Auditors until the conclusion of the next Annual General Meeting of the Company and to authorise the Chair of the ABAE Audit Committee to fix their remuneration.

PK asked that a vote be taken for the re-appointment of Ormerod Rutter as the independent Auditors and for the Chairman of the Audit Committee to negotiate that reallocation of the work and the business and the fee.

A vote was taken and the result was For 10 Against 1
Item 4.  To elect (2) Boxing Directors, who retire by rotation and are eligible for re-election. Ted Goreham & Dave Cockell nominated for re-election
PK informed the meeting that CV’s have been received from Ted Goreham and Dave Cockell who have been serving members for a long time.  

A vote was taken For 11  Against 0

Item 5.  To elect  non-Executive Directors, who retire by rotation and are eligible for re-election. (Shaun McHugh nominated for appointment)

      PK informed the meeting that it was fortunate that the sport had attracted Derek  

      Mapp to ABAE and PK felt Shaun McHugh would be a great asset to ABAE.
       A vote was taken For 11  Against 0

       It was asked if finances had been brought in by any non-Executive Directors and 

       Derek Mapp then informed the meeting about the deal he had brokered with Adidas. 
Item 6.  To consider and, if thought fit, approve amendments to Rules and Regulations of the Company as set out in the schedule and Articles of Association.

      PK read out the 1st proposition: That whoever is the Chairman and Secretary of the  

      ABAE Board will also preside as the Chairman and Secretary of the Boxing Council  

      of England for the period between Annual General meetings and will need to be 

      reselected at each subsequent Annual General meeting of the Company.

     A vote was taken and the result was  For 9  Against 1  Abstention 1
      PK went on to present Long Service Awards to:

      Mr Reg Allsopp  (North West)
      Dr. Peter Wren (North West)
      Mr Keith Tate (Yorkshire)
      Mr John Jacobs (London)
      Mr Mick Budden (CSBA)
      Mr Ritchie King (Merseyside & Cheshire)
